
Sayyid Al-Hakeem receives Prime Minister Al-Sudani, renews government support
to fight corruption, provide services

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received the Prime Minister, Mr.

Mohammed Shia’ Al-Sudani on 18/3/2023. His Eminence discussed with him the developments of the

political landscape in Iraq and the region, the future dues, and the relationship between the

Government and the House of Parliament.

H.E. called to dedicate attention to the governorates, hold the Council of Ministers meetings

in them, address issues, and provide services.

Regarding the federal budget, H.E. also called on the House of Parliament to expedite its

reading and approval so that the Government could implement its articles, H.E. highlighted the

importance of security and social and political stability in supporting the Government's path.

In this context, H.E. called for the perpetuation of proactive strikes in the fight against

terrorism and its sleeping cells, stressing the importance of resolving the outstanding issues

between the Federal Government and the Region’s Government and addressing them in accordance

with the equation to waiver for Iraq and the supreme national interest.


